For Immediate Release
Virginia Author To Speak At 9/11 Responders Ceremony In NYC


Virginia Beach, Va. (September 6, 2011)--Award-winning author, instructor, and speaker Joanne M. Steen, MS, NCC, will speak at the 9/11 Remembrance and Recognition Ceremony to more than 2,000 first-responder/working dog teams of 9/11 to be held on September 11, 2011, at 12:45 p.m., in  Liberty State Park, overlooking the Statue of Liberty and lower Manhattan.  Steen, a noted expert in traumatic loss, says the invitation to be a part of this solemn and memorable occasion is an honor and a long-overdue opportunity to recognize the heroism of search and rescue (SAR) responder/canine teams in the aftermath of the 9/11attacks.  

“The 10th Anniversary Tribute to All Working Dog Teams, Veterinarians, and VMATS of 9/11,” organized by Finding One Another (www.findingoneanother.org) will begin with a procession along Liberty Walk within view of lower Manhattan, Ground Zero, and USS New York (LPD21), which will be anchored in the Hudson River.  Special Guest Speaker is U.S. Senator Frank R. Lautenberg (D-NJ), who sponsored legislation calling for a minute of silence in memory of 9/11.  The Moment of Remembrance, also known as the silence heard around the world, will be celebrated at 1:00 p.m. (Eastern).  

“Markers of time, such as this 10th anniversary, have the power to resurrect traumatic memories,”Steen observes, “and can bring back the haunting images of America's darkest day.”  This is the first time the 9/11 working dog community, including veterinarians and vet techs, will gather as one to recognize the unselfish valor of the canine search teams who never gave up until the last salvage and recovery efforts were completed.

At this Recognition Ceremony, the Sirius Courage Award, named for Sirius, a yellow Lab killed in the World Trade Center collapse on 9/11, will be posthumously awarded to military working dog handler Sergeant Zainah Caye Creamer, United States Army, and Petty Officer 1st Class John Douangara, United States Navy.  SGT Creamer was killed by an IED in Afghanistan on January 12, 2011, and PO1 Douangara was killed in a helicopter crash in Afghanistan on August 6, 2011. 

Steen's own experience with the traumatic death of her military husband was the impetus to co-author her first book, Military Widow: A Survival Guide, earning the U.S. Naval Institute's “Distinguished Author of the Year” award in 2007.  In 2009, Steen was named an alumni fellow of Old Dominion University for her contributions to the counseling field.  Steen is now nearing completion of her second book, Military Parents: We Regret to Inform You, and as an authority on line-of-duty loss, is a highly sought-after national speaker, although home base is Hampton Roads.  

Travelling to New York for this tribute, Steen will be returning home, having grown up in the greater New York area.  “The World Trade Center Towers were the touchstone to New York,” Steen reflected, “and I'm humbled to return with a message of gratitude and respect.”

### 
Allison Joyce

 757-309-6177
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